
SOUTH CAROLINA COMMISSION FOR THE BLIND
1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

October 20th, 2015

Convene: 1:30 pm







Adjourn: 2:15 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen, Peter Smith; via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of September Minutes: Ms. Sonksen made a motion to approve the September minutes.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of September Financial Report: Carrie Remley, reporting for Juan Sims, said SCCB has spent 21.5% of our fiscal year budget.  
Ms. Sonksen made a motion to accept the financial report for September.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Commissioner’s Report: Mr. Kirby stated the Commissioner of the SC Department of Vocational Rehabilitation, Barbara Hollis, is retiring the 1st week in January of 2016.  Dennis Neal Getsinger will be take on the duties as Commissioner January 1st.  Mr. Kirby will work closely with Mr. Getsinger.  
The Foundation for the South Carolina Commission for the Blind held their annual Awards Day today.  Cali Sandel (employment consultant) was awarded the Spirit of SCCB award, Cynthia Harned (VR counselor) was awarded the Case of the Year award, and Elizabeth Alexander (employment consultant) was awarded the Employee of the Year award.
Mr. Kirby said he is very appreciative of the work of the Foundation.  The Foundation sponsors the Legislative Breakfast once a year, helps as many individuals as possible that do not qualify for SCCB services, and they host the Awards Day once a year.   

Mr. Kirby, Juan Sims, and Kyle Walker will attend the Council of State Administrators of Vocational Rehabilitation (CSAVR) and the National Council of State Agencies for the Blind (NCSAB) in Seattle, Washington beginning November 1st and ending November 6th.  The conference will focus on the new regulations in the WIOA Law.           
Kyle Walker, Director of Consumer Services, reported on the Unified State Plan which is required every three years.  The core programs that are required to submit a Unified State Plan are: Department of Education, Department of Employment and Workforce, SC Vocational Rehabilitation Department, SC Commission for the Blind and Higher Ed.  WIOA has specified that the state plans must be unified.  

The work groups were formed in September and assigned tasks in October.  Final work group assignments are due to the Department of Employment and Workforce on November 20th.  The draft plan will be submitted to all the Executive Directors for review in January and the Unified State Plan will be completed on January 15th.  On January 18th the plan will be reviewed and approved by the Workforce Development Board, School Board, SCCB Board, SCVRD and Higher Ed.  January 20th thru February 19th is the public comment period.  March 3rd is the final plan due date and will be submitted to the Department of Labor and the Department of Education.  

Our program portion is putting more emphasis on Transition and PETS services, coordination with education officials, and a new section on coordination with employers.  
Mr. Kirby would like for the Board Members to vote on SCCB’s Unified State Plan.        
Elaine Robertson reported on the Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment (CSNA).  She stated the Greenville office was visited by Chip Kenny and Debbie Green, who are from the San Diego State University, in September.  The first day staff members participated in an individual interview and on the second day a meeting was held with three focus groups, businesses, education partners, and consumers. 
The first visit to Columbia was the last three days of September and Mr. Kenny and Mr. Compton toured the campus and interviewed staff.

Mr. Kenny and Ms. Green made a second visit to Columbia the week of October 19th and they held a focus group meeting that was attended by our community partners.  In the afternoon they conducted individual consumer interviews.  Today they met with the Senior Leadership Team as a group, the Foundation members, and are currently attending the SCCB Board meeting and will meet with the board members following this meeting.  Tomorrow they will be conducting a meeting with three focus groups on campus which will include one for business partners, education partners, and consumers. 
Thursday, the week of the October 19th, Mr. Kenny and Ms. Green will visit the Charleston office to meet with the focus groups from that area and to conduct individual interviews with the staff.

We have received the surveys for consumers, business partners, community partners, and staff.  The survey was sent via e-mail and mail.  Ed Bible posted the information on Newsline asking SCCB consumers to visit the website and complete the survey.

The preliminary results/information from Phase I of the Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment (CSNA) will be given to Mr. Walker in December for the Unified State Plan.  Phase II will begin early the year of 2016.  
Elaine Robertson will be the contact person for the CSNA.  Her e-mail is erobertson@sccb.sc.gov and her phone number is 803-898-8731.

Mr. Kirby stated there will be a public hearing tomorrow to decide where the Consumer Assistance Program (CAP) will be located.

Mr. Kirby reported to the Members that we have staff who were impacted by the recent flood and we are looking at we may be of assistance.
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: Joe Urbanek made a statement that the agency has sent money back to the state and he does not agree with this.  Ms. Remley stated we can carry forward ten percent and basically it is the same money each year that is carried forward.  We have not returned any state money.  
Ed Bible mentioned his trip to Austin, Texas where he attended the United States Business Leadership Network conference.  It is a business to business conference looking for people to hire who has a disability.  Mr. Bible was interested in what the businesses were looking for making us more aware of where we need training for our consumers in certain fields of work.  Microsoft, Boeing, UPS and other large companies were at the conference.

Chip Kenny thanked the Commissioner for the opportunity to coordinate and help with the Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment.  Mr. Kenny said that every three years each VR agency in the Country is required to do a Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment Plan.  He stated the SCCB staff has been honest and forthcoming.  At the end of the study we will know where the agency is now as opposed to where the agency wants to be and a vision of the agency compared to where we are; this is the gap that will be defined as a need.  The focus is on vocation rehabilitation.  The agency will use this information and develop a strategic plan.        
Board Meetings: November 17, December 15, January 19, 2016, and February 17, 2016
Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  

The motion passed and there being no further business the meeting adjourned.   
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